

Dear parents and carers,

It is wonderful that we have got clubs back running, sewing, art, movement/dance, board games, karate... we are looking for volunteers who would be able to give up an hour of their time once a week to run a club starting after Easter. Are you a keen gardener? Do you like sports? Have you a talent in music you could share? Would you be willing to share your skills with children and help them to get experience of unusual or different crafts, hobbies or traditions? please see Dawn or contact the office for more information as to how you can help.

Covid update

We have still been blessed with very few cases of COVID in school this week. However, we are in London and still have some of the highest rates in the country. We will continue to have strict handwashing routines, windows and doors open for fresh air ventilation and wear masks when we think it is necessary or wise. We do not mind if parents/carers continue to wear masks when collecting children, as well as keeping 2m+distance where possible from other families. Thank you everyone for your vigilance in the fight against the rapid spread of COVID.

Attendance

We scraped back up to 96% last week, which was a good start, and we are at 94% this week - let's get everyone back in school so we can enjoy learning, deepen our knowledge and be with our friends.

Twitter: @Oasislohanna

Have a great weekend, Dawn, Principal



Oasis Academy Johanna Newsletter

Friday 28th Jan 2022

www.oasisacademyjohanna.org

Stunning, creative homework

On Wednesday, Year 2 went to Pizza Express. They had a great time learning about how pizza was made, and they got to make their own pizza. The children had a go at rolling out the dough, spreading the tomato pizza sauce and sprinkling on the cheese! The pizzas went in the oven for five minutes, they all looked so delicious when they were done! We were impressed with how well all the children behaved and kept each other as safe as possible on our trip. Amy









OASIS SPORTS

Football Fridays

3.45pm-4.45pm

GMH park small football courts

4 - 9 years football, and games for families. to enjoy together.

Wednesday Old school ball games

Active Families, 5.30 - 6.30pm, Oasis Academy South Bank A fun session of family sports after school/ work!!!

Sunday Basketball/Movement

2PM Oasis Academy southbank. A family Basketball/ movement session to get moving and enjoy together as a family.

Read with your child

We have had Bug Club for children in Years R, I and 2 since November and the children have got more and more confident reading online using their iPads. These are the books that children have specially chosen for them to match their level of learning in phonics and reading.



Children at Johanna are typically able to read by the end of Year 1. This is becuase they have great phonic lessons and read so much in school, in lessons, with our Bug Club wonderful reading volunteers, with staff and at home!

For our older children, typically from Year 2 upwards,

children now access guizzes on Accelerated Reader - and this helps them to choose the most appropriate book for

Accelerated Reader

them through the library in school, books in class and on Wheelers. Ask your child to show you!

Reading with your child is a great opportunity to spend time bonding with your child. It also helps to discuss the book together and deepen your child's understanding of what they are reading. They also rehearse skills such as tone volume, expresssion, reading speech and inference. Keep reading!



More stunning homework!

Year I's theme this term is Dinosaurs and our classroom is now littered with archeological evidence... we have been particularly impressed with how some children have used salt dough and bread to make their own dinosaur fossil replicas. Great effort Year I, keep it up!

Car parking near school

Please can ALL parents/carers park responsibly and legally when dropping off and collecting children each day. We understand that people are busy and parking is problematic in our area with minimal spaces, however we must set a good example to children, as well as not inconvienience our neighbours, by showing them our habit of 'considerate'.



Dates for Spring 1 (term 3)

Week 5				
Mon 31st Jan	Year 5 and 6 CHILL study workshops			
Thurs 3rd Feb	YR Eye Screening			
Week 6				
Children's Mental Health Week				
Tues 8th Feb	Safer Internet Day			
Fri IIth Feb	Final day of Term 3 (finish normal time, 3.15pm)			

Dates for Spring 2 (term 4)

Week 5			
Final week of clubs - no clubs next week			
Week 6			
Children's Mental Health Week			
Fri Ist Apr	Final day of Term 4 (finish 1.30pm)		





Attendance 94%

3 Green are our champions this week at 99%, great

news and much improved from last week. YR have improved well, reaching 94%. Please remember children can take lateral flow tests to detect covid even if they do not have symptoms, Ring school if you do get a positive lateral flow test.

Class	This week
Red	94%
Orange	92%
Yellow	96%
Green	99%
Blue	98%
Indigo	93%
Violet	90%
	Red Orange Yellow Green Blue Indigo

Stars of the Week

Stars of the		VVCCK
Ν	Ayah	For writing her name.
Rainbow	Emilia	For settling in well to our nursery.
R Red	Maria S	For writing a sentence using her phonics.
	Kiara	For trying hard in phonics to read words.
1 Orange	Stanley &	for great progress in reading.
	Issatou	
2 Yellow	Amira W	For doing so well in her tests.
	Saleh	For supporting our special needs children.
	Amera N	For always sitting beautifully and doing the
		right thing.
3 Green	Jacob	For being a great translator.
	Leila	for persevering when tasks got tricky
		during sewing club.
	Habone	For her focus in maths.
4 Blue	Shanti	For her effort in maths.
	Ayub	For improved presentation.
5 Indigo	The whole	For great perseverance and progress in
	class	swimming!
	The whole	For giving me a warm welcome. From
	class	Erica.
	Jane and	For helping me with my work. From Erica.
	Alex	
6 Violet	Aiden	for an incredible WW2 style military hat.
	Nasir	For great handwriting.
	Malachi	For impressive hockey skills in P.E.

FREE WINTER CLOTHES

Come and choose what you need from our stock of clothing and shoes for men, women and children. All items are FREE.



Where?



St Faith's Community Centre Red Post Hill, Dulwich London SE24 9JQ

Train North Dulwich Station Bus 37 or P4

When? Every Monday

from 10th January to 28th February 2022, 2–4pm.

No clothes will be available outside of these times or on other days



Telephone 07944 102 112

